Week of April 18, 2022

A weekly newsletter with news and information for Niagara County Community College Students



Spring 2022 Deadline to Request an S/U/W Grade or Withdraw from the College:

TODAY, April 18, is the last day to request an S/U (Satisfactory/Unsatisfactory) grade or withdraw from **a** class (W grade). April 18 is also the **last day to withdraw from the College** with X grades (applies to all full-term courses). Mod course deadlines differ – refer to the online <u>Student Calendar</u> for more information.

Please be mindful of the possible implications for transferability of S/U grades. Both grading options may also impact eligibility for Excelsior. Please check with Financial Aid for questions related to Excelsior.

- Withdraw from a Class To drop a course and receive a W (withdrawal) grade as a final grade, complete the electronic <u>Drop or Withdraw from a Course</u> form.
- Withdraw from College (All Classes) To withdraw online from the college and receive "X" grades for ALL of your current courses, complete the electronic <u>Withdrawal From College</u> form. If you completed any modular courses, you will receive the grade earned and "W" grades will be applied to all other college coursework.
- Satisfactory/Unsatisfactory (S/U) Grades To elect to receive a final grade of S/U in a course, students must submit the electronic S/U grade request form which will also require approvals from the course instructor and the student's advisor. Selecting the S/U option may be beneficial to students in certain circumstances; however, students should be aware of the impact on course loads in future semesters, financial aid/academic standing implications, and the transferability of S/U grades.

If you have any questions, please email records@niagaracc.suny.edu or stop by the Enrollment Center desk in the A-building lobby.

Graduation Application Deadline:

The deadline to file for Spring graduation is April 29. If you plan to earn more than one degree and/or certificate in the Fall semester, please submit a graduation application for both.

Apply through Banner Web:

Click on "Student Records"

Click on "Apply for Graduation"

Select the major you are applying for. If you do not see your major listed, please contact the Enrollment Center at 716-614-6250. Verify how your name should appear on your diploma.

Review the information you entered is correct and click "Submit Request"

You can view your submitted application under the Student Records tab of Banner Web at any time.

Have you ordered your cap and gown yet??

If you are planning to attend Commencement 2022, you will need to order your cap and gown from the Bookstore BEFORE May 4, 2022.

Looking for Employment this Summer:

Seasonal Help needed:

NCCC's Facility Operations Department is looking to hire 4-5 seasonal employees (90 days in duration). Employment will begin approximately mid-May and end in mid-August. The rate of pay will be \$13.20 per hour. No benefits will be provided since these are seasonal positions.

To be eligible for hire, the candidate must be at least 18 years old. For more information on the job requirements please go to: Seasonal Help Labor job description

 $\underline{\text{http://www.niagaracounty.com/Portals/0/docs/CivilService/JobSpecs/Seasonal\%20Help\%20Labor\%2004071986.pdf?ver=2019-03-15-150517-777}$

If you are interested, please fill out an application which can be located

at: https://www.niagaracounty.com/Portals/0/docs/Application%20seasonal%2002012016.pdf Once the application is complete, it can be delivered to the Human Resources Office at A-261 second floor of the Notar Administration Building or emailed to Jonathan Bellomo at jbellomo@niagaracc.suny.edu. All applications must be received by May 7, 2022.

Jonathan Bellomo, PHR, Assistant Director of Human Resources

Upcoming Justice, Equity, Inclusion, and Diversity (JEDI) Events: Niagara Pride's Hosting 1st Ever WNY LGBTQ+ Youth Vocational Conference



Date: Saturday, April 23, 2022 Time: 9:00AM to 3:00PM

Location: Niagara Pride (inside St. Peter's Episcopal Church) 140 Rainbow Blvd., Niagara Falls, NY 14303 **Cost:** Free

Only 30 attendee spots available - only the first 30 registered attendees can participate. Registration at https://forms.office.com/r/j4PQHshtMW

This conference is made possible with the financial support of:



Niagara Falls, NY – Niagara Pride, Inc. is thrilled to be hosting the first ever WNY LGBTQ+ Youth Vocational Conference for LGBTQ+ youth ages 15 to 25 residing in Western New York. The conference will be on Saturday, April 23, 2022 from 9:00AM to 3:00PM. A boxed lunch will be provided to attendees free of charge. The event is being held that Niagara Pride's offices, located inside St. Peter's Episcopal Church at 140 Rainbow Blvd, Niagara Falls, NY 14303. The cost to attend is FREE!

This unique biannual program has been created by Niagara Pride will be offered yearly as a spring and fall conference. They are also excited to announce that embraceWNY, with its mission of dedication to equality and fairness within WNY and seeking to raise awareness, understanding and acceptance of the LGBTQ+ community amongst all citizens, as the sponsor for this event.

Niagara Pride believes that for many, work is a fundamental aspect of one's identify. The quest to find employment that aligns with and enriches an individual's life can be a daunting and stressful task for anyone.

This is particularly the case for young people who are LGBTQ+, who often face unique challenges in their search to find employment that best aligns with their goals and aspirations. Recognizing these unique considerations, Niagara Pride is committed to supporting LGBTQ+ youth in finding and fulfilling their life-long passions while also being able to express and live their authentic lives while part of the workforce.

To this end, Niagara Pride is hosting the WNY LGBTQ+ Youth Vocational Conference in Spring 2022.

During the conference, there will be four presenters from various local agencies who specialize in employment services, providing information on topics such as, but not limited to the following:

- How to conduct a self-directed vocational search.
- Effectively utilize Career Assessments, O*Net, and local community-based job seeking resources.
- Resume writing, interview skills, and other job seeking soft skills.
- Employment laws, discrimination, and LGBTQ+ challenges when seeking employment; and
- Diversity and inclusivity in the workforce.

Youth interested in attending the WNY LGBTQ+ YOUTH VOCATIONAL CONFERENCE need to complete an online registration form at https://forms.office.com/r/j4PQHshtMW

Attendees for the conference must be:

- Between the ages of 15 and 25
- Identify as LGBTQ+
- Have transportation to and from the conference

The WNY LGBTQ+ Youth Vocational Conference can only accept 30 participants. All participants need to complete a registration form online at https://forms.office.com/r/j4PQHshtMW Day of the event sign up is not permitted; pre-registration is required. For more information, contact Ronald Piaseczny at info@niagarapride.org.

For a full list of events, webinars, and opportunities, check out the <u>NCCC JEDI Events Calendar</u> John D Strong, Chief Diversity & Equity Officer

SUNY Student Assembly to host Spring Conference 2022:

The System-wide student government organization, the Student Assembly, will host their **Spring Conference in Albany, NY from April 29**th, **2022-May 1**st, **2022,** with elections taking place on Saturday, April 30th.

All individuals interested in participating in the Spring Conference must register with their campus

here: https://fs21.formsite.com/UniversityLife/syoyct3cht/index.html?1649256442634

Get involved! Interested in running for a Student Assembly position? Visit https://www.suny.edu/student-assembly/election/ to register for an information session, review frequently asked questions & eligibility requirements, and find nomination forms.

APRIL. 18TH-APRIL. 22ND 2022

SUNY Chancellor Awards:

It's that time of year again! Please nominate a faculty or librarian for an award today!!

Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Teaching - 2022-2023

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ChancellorTeach22

Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Professional Service - 2022-2023

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ChancellorProfServ22

Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Librarianship - 2022-2023

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ChancellorLibrarian22

Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Scholarship and Creative Activities - 2022-2023

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ChancellorScholar22

Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Faculty Service - 2022-2023

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ChancellorFaculty22

Chancellor's Award for Distinguished Teaching Professorship - 2022-2023

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ChancellorProfess22

Dr Julie Woodworth, co-chair of the Awards Committee

Student Life Events:

VOLUME 22, ISSUE 28

This Week at NCCC...



Clothesline Project at NCCC:



The NCCC Wellness Center is hosting the nationally-recognized Clothesline Project exhibit beginning Monday, April 18th and ending Friday, April 22nd. This event is devoted to victims of Sexual Assault crimes. The main purpose of this project is to document and raise society's awareness of the extent of the problem of domestic violence and sexual assault. The exhibit will be on display in the hallway outside of the Student Entertainment Lounge (SEL) G-117.Each t-shirt or garment on The Clothesline is decorated by a female or male survivor of violence to represent her/his experiences and express her/his feelings. Shirts can also be made to remember a person who has been murdered. Each shirt tells an individual victim's story. When displayed together, they are a powerful testimony about the war being waged against women/men.

The Clothesline Project is about direct, personal violence against women/men and shirts are color-coded f for different types of violence. The color difference is very important and is as follows:

- White for someone who has died because of violence:
- Yellow or beige survivor of physical assault or domestic violence
- Red, pink, or orange survivor of rape or childhood sexual abuse
- Blue or green survivor of incest or childhood sexual abuse
- Purple or lavender someone attacked because of their sexual orientation
- Brown or gray survivor of emotional, spiritual, or verbal abuse
- Black someone disabled as the result of an attack or someone assaulted because of a disability

Our NCCC Mental Health Counselors will be available during the entire event. In addition, a representative from the YWCA will be here on Monday, 4/18 and a representative from the Pinnacle Passages program will be here on Wednesday, 4/20.

The Wellness Center has also partnered with Student Life to bring Marissa Cohen, best-selling author, survivor speaker, and change agent to campus on Tuesday, 4/19. She will provide presentations in the SEL at: 8:00, 9:30, and 2:00. Please feel free to come and listen to her. All are welcome. Questions may be directed to the Wellness Center at Ext. 6275. Cheri Yager MSN, BSN, RN, Supervisor of College Nursing Services/Wellness Center

Career & Transfer Services:

Villa Maria April 18 from 9 am to Noon SUNY Empire State April 20 from 10 am to Noon NU April 21 from 10:30 am to 1 pm

Spring Job Fair on Tuesday, April 19:

Career & Transfer Services is hosting our Spring Job Fair next week on Tuesday, April, 19, 2022 from 11:30am-1:30pm in the Learning Commons. We will have representatives from Delaware North, ECMC, Kaleida Health, NFTA, Primerica, Wegman's, and many more looking to fill full-time, part-time, and seasonal positions. Do not miss out on this exciting opportunity! Shannon Stott x6268, Career and Transfer Services Coordinator

Pool Testing:

<u>Sanborn Campus</u>: located in E-151 Monday – Thursday: 10 a.m.-6 p.m.

Friday: 10 a.m.-3 p.m.

NFCI Campus: Room Behind Reception Desk Wednesday and Thursday: 10 a.m.-6 p.m.

Remember to check your Twolves email regularly as you may be randomly selected to test during the Spring Semester.

Student Health 101 Campus Well:



Student Calendar Link:



Intramurals & Recreation:







College Association: Bowling Alley News:

Visit the campus Bowling Alley located at G145 for a little fun in your day. Open Monday, Wednesday and Thursdays, games are \$2 and shoes are just \$1 plus tax. (Bowling shoes are required to bowl). *On Monday's in April buy 2 games and shoes, get one game free!

Dining Commons Week's Features:

4/18 4 Cheese Grilled Cheese & Tomato Soup

4/19 Tonia's Goulash w/ Garlic Toast

4/20 Hand Carved Ham or Turkey Panini

4/21 Hand Carved Turkey Reuben

4/22 Fish Wich Deluxe Sandwich & Side

WIOA TUITION ASSISTANCE

Could you use up to \$4,000 towards tuition?



IF YOU ARE ATTENDING NCCC FOR ANY OF THE FOLLOWING PROGRAMS, YOU MAY BE ELIGIBLE FOR UP TO \$4,000 IN TUITION ASSISTANCE THAT DOES NOT NEED TO BE PAID BACK!

CADD

Culinary Arts

Accounting

Business Administration

Chemical Dependency Counseling

Computerized Medical Billing

Disability Studies

Emergency Medical Technician

Hospitality Management

Human Services Intro to Electrical

Mechanical Technology

Medical Billing

Phlebotomy

Radiologic Technology Surgical Technology

Welding

OL-Intro to Hospitality Management

Retail Business Management **Teaching Assistant**

Medical Assistant

Nursing

Baking and Pastry

Early Childhood Studies

Google IT Network Support

Machine Tools/Machining

Physical Therapist Assistant

Computer Information Systems

Hospitality Operations - Certificate Program

Industrial Processing Technology, AAS Degree

OL-Google IT Network Support OL-Supply Chain Management

Disability Awareness Microcredential Plus Internship Work Experience Early Childhood Studies Microdential Plus Internship Work Experience

- > Application: https://www.worksource1.com/Portals/0/docs/PY21 WIOATrainingApplication.pdf
- > Niagara County's WorkSourceOne may be able to assist with your tuition bill with funds made available through a federal WIOA grant!
- > Please visit our website at www.worksource1.com for more information. You may also contact Glenn Aronow directly at (716) 278-8282 or by email at Glenn.Aronow@niagaracounty.com.

Missed an issue of THE WEEKLY WOLF? Visit this link for past issues: https://www.niagaracc.suny.edu/studentlife/weeklywolf/